# Stanbridge Lower School



Tilsworth Road Stanbridge LU7 9HY

Telephone: 01525 210328

19<sup>th</sup> March 2021

## Newsletter No 24

#### **Remote Learning**

Teachers are busy working on the planning for next week for those children who are isolating, and this will be emailed directly to you. The teachers will send a home learning grid with links to Oak Academy lessons or to other lessons online. As usual if you require any extra help with home learning, please email your teacher who will deal with your enquiry as soon as possible. Mrs Davies will be available each day next week to also deal with any concerns you may have about learning or your child's emotional well-being. All of our remote learning offer can be viewed on our website.

## **Lateral Flow Tests for Households**

Use this service to order free rapid lateral flow test kits to be sent to your home in England. This is important, as we now know we have asymptomatic children in school who display no signs or symptoms of COVID 19.

You can order kits to test your household, childcare bubble or support bubble if at least one member:

- is a school, nursery or college pupil
- works in a school, nursery or college (this includes temporary workers or volunteers)

A test kit contains 7 tests. You can order one test kit per household each day.

Please follow this link: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests">https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests</a>

If any child does test positive, please inform us so that contract tracing can take place.

### **Singing in School**

Going forward we will review how we offer children singing classes (Choir) in school. We will not offer this as a specialist teaching experience at lunchtime. This will not take place until we have reviewed our risk assessments again, put in even further control measures and taken account of what has taken place this week. When this has been completed, we will update you further.

#### **Parent Consultations**

The Parent Consultations due to take place next week on 25<sup>th</sup> March are cancelled and will be moved Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> April. Details will follow after Easter.

Kind regards Miss Godwin Head Teacher





"We believe in our children"



































